
 
 

 
Excellence in Education: A Continuing Tradition 

Administration Building 
7776 Lake Street 

River Forest, IL  60305 
708-771-8282 

 

May 11, 2020 

    

 

Karen Sullivan    Communicated via email to:  karinsullivan1@gmail.com 

1034 Gunderson Avenue  

Oak Park, IL  60304 

 

Dear Ms. Sullivan: 

 

This letter is in response to your electronic Freedom of Information Action (FOIA) request received in my 

office on May 7, 2020. 

 

Request:  1) “RECORDS REQUESTED:  I'm requesting that District 90 provide to me the following records 

under the Illinois Freedom of Information Act: 

 

• The contract between District 90 and communications consultant Karin Sullivan (me) for the 2010-2011 

school year. 

 

Response: Please see attached.   

 

• The contract between District 90 and Karin Sullivan for the 2011-2012 school year. 

 

Response: Please see attached.   

 

• The number of hours Karin Sullivan worked for District 90 during the 2010-2011 and 2011-2012 school 

years.  

 

Response: FY11 – 1,193.75; FY12 - 858.   

 

• The total amounts that District 90 paid to Karin Sullivan for the services she provided during the 2010-

2011 and 2011-2012 school years. 

 

Response: Please see attached.   

    

As Superintendent of the District, I am responsible for granting and denying the requests for records under 

the Freedom of Information Act.  Please be aware that this response to your request is pursuant to my 

understanding of your FOIA request. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Edward J. Condon, Ph.D. 

Superintendent 

mailto:karinsullivan1@gmail.com

